RAISINVILLE TOWNSHIP

November 3™, 2015

PRESENT: SUPERVISOR BLANCHETTE, CLERK FETTERLY, TREASURER MEYER, TRUSTEE
HENDERSON

EXCUSED: TRUSTEE WOELMER
The Raisinville Township Board meeting was opened with the Pledge to the American Flag.

MINUTES: MOTION by Trustee Henderson, Supported by Treasurer Meyer to approve the
minutes of the October 6™ and October 20th, 2015 board meetings.

TREASURER REPORT: MOTION by Trustee Henderson, Supported by Clerk Fetterly to approve
the treasurer report. Motion Carried.

BUILDING DEPARTMENT REPORT: There were 115 permits issued for the month of October.
There were 93 building permits, 9 electrical, 10 mechanical and 3 plumbing for a total fee of
$14,587.00

BILLS: MOTION Trustee Henderson, Supported by Treasurer Meyer to approve the bills for this
month. Motion Carried.

OLD BUSINESS: Supervisor Blanchette stated that the township Attorney is working on a
purchase agreement with Gabby’ Ladder to purchase the township owned property on S.
Custer Rd, it should be ready soon.

NEW BUSINESS:
BLIGHT: Nothing this month.

MOTION by Treasure Meyer to Adopt a RESOLUTION exempting Raisinville Township from
requirements of public act 152 of 2011 for calendar year 2016. (Health insurance requirements)
Supported by Clerk Fetterly. ROLL CALL VOTE: Supervisor Blanchette-Yes, Treasure Meyer-Yes
Trustee Henderson-Yes Clerk Fetterly-Yes, Motion Carried.

MOTICON By Treasure Meyer to amend Schedule B Water system charge Ordinance #65 to
reflect District 14 {Ida) to be closed. Supported by Trustee Henderson.



The Township Board was requested to name the Parking lot area that the county put in by the
river at Grape Bridge. After some discussion the Board agreed to name it RAISINVILLE RIVER
ACCESS.

Clerk Fetterly stated that the Township web site located at raisinville.org, is up and running, she
will be posting the Board minutes in full on the web site every month, and putting a short
synopsis in the newspaper. There are lots of links on the Website, so hopefully it will be helpful
to the residents to get information.

Supervisor Blanchette gave an M.C.R.C. update: Albain Road needs more work, the Road
commission stated that they plan to have it fixed before the end of the season. The township
Grad all work is almost done for this year. The Road Commission is putting together estimates
for our shared project for 2016, they include Ida-Maybee Rd curve to M-50, and S. Raisinville Rd
between M-50 and Dunbar Rd, it would be cost shared with M.C.R.C and Monroe Charter
Township, and Raisinville Township.

PLANNING COMMISSION: Supervisor Blanchette stated that at the last meeting the Planning
Commission Recommended for final site plan approval to the Township board for Jason Miller
Business Development Park at 4658 S Custer Rd., Also the planner reviewed some Zoning
Ordinances that the Board is looking at changing. The Next Meeting for November 16t will be
canceled due to lack of agenda.

LMR- Trustee Henderson stated that the next meeting will be November 16™ at 7:00 pm.

CITIZEN COMMENT TIME: Mr. Busenbark asked about the M-50, Miller project, and what was
going on there. Supervisor Blanchette and Chairman John Delmotte explained to him the
progress. Victor Siech, owner of vacant land on Baldwin Rd had some questions on wells, he
was referred to the Health department for information.

BOARD COMMENT TIME: Trustee Henderson stated that we should look into prices on putting
up an electric sign out front. Treasure Mevyer stated that the winter tax bills will be out soon.
Supervisor Blanchette gave an update on advertising for a new Building Official, Charles
LaPointe called him to let him know that he would be returning to work and has put off
retirement. Charles returned to work on Monday and we are happy to have him back, and he is

feeling well.
MOTION by Clerk Fetterly, Supported by Trustee Henderson to adjourn. Motion Carried.

Brenda Fetterly
RaisinvilleTownship Clerk



